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“Rather than accepting their social position, many teens have clamored 
to find ways to access and participate in a whole host of publics, from 
social publics to political ones. Often, they turn to social media and other 
networked technologies to do so.”  
 —danah boyd, It’s Complicated 
 2014 Summer Reading

“Come As You Are”
President’s Picnic

Our new students and first-year class will be 
feted as the school year begins by President 
Troha. New students and families are invited 

to attend our annual Annual President’s 
Picnic, Saturday, August 23. Drop by 
anytime between 11 a.m. and1 p.m.  
The picnic will be held on the lawn in  
front of the Halbritter Center for the 
Performing Arts. Dress is “move-in”  

and “come as you are”/picnic casual.

Look for your invitation in the mail  
the first week of August.

 Rain location is Baker Refectory, Ellis Hall.

Opening Convocation
Thursday, August 28, 2014 

4 p.m.

Rosenberger Auditorium 
Halbritter Center for the Performing Arts

Join all students, faculty, and staff to 
celebrate the opening of  

Juniata’s 139th academic year

Professor Jen Streb  
Associate Professor of Art,  

Winner of the  
Henry H. ’57 and Joan R. Gibbel Award  

for Teaching Excellence  
will be the speaker.

Lights . . . Illumination . . . Action!
Absolutely brilliant! That’s the only way to describe Knox Stadium after sunset 
these days. You may notice the difference. Stadium lights were added this summer 
to extend hours for practices and recreational use—just one of several changes to 
welcome you back to campus this fall. 

If you happen to return to campus from the north via Cold Springs Road, be prepared 
for the shock-n-awe and striking stateliness of Nathan Hall. If you arrive from the 
south on Moore Street, an additional piece of campus sculpture on display near 
Carnegie Hall will be there to greet you. Construction will also be underway on the 
outdoor classroom space between the Enrollment Center and BAC—a gift from the 
Class of 2014 (remember them?). The outdoor classroom should be completed in 
October . . . think intellectual engagement and fall foliage! 

The Class of 2014 moved on, and now, speaking of new and brilliant, there are 450-
plus members of the Class of 2018 ready and eager to begin their Juniata journey. 
We had an opportunity to meet most of the class of 2018 during the June orientation 
programs. They are the real deal. Just what you would expect of Juniatians.

Summer has blown by and it is now time to gear up for the start of the 2014-
2015 academic year. To help you prepare to return, please take time to review 
announcements and updates in this year’s edition of the Summer Newsletter. If you 
have questions or concerns and/or if there 
is anything we can do to be of assistance, 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 

We’ll see you around campus!

Cheers,
Kris, Dan, Blair, and Amy ’15
Dean of Students Office



Move-In Days
Saturday, August 23 – First Years and Transfers participating  
 in Inbound 
Tuesday, August 26 – First Years and Transfers not participating  
 in Inbound
Wednesday, August 27 – Returning students

Plan ahead for move-in days. Due to continuous work by facilities 
and residential life staff right up until the move-in days, students 
will not be permitted to move anything into rooms before their 
particular designated move-in day.

Start of School Dates
Wednesday, August 20 – International students arrive 
Thursday, August 21 & Friday, August 22 – Final new-student 
 orientation (for those students who did not attend in June)
Saturday, August 23 – Inbound program begins for those  
 students participating 
Tuesday, August 26 – Inbound program ends; new students NOT  
 participating in Inbound arrive and move in 
Wednesday, August 27 – Upper-class students arrive and move in 
Thursday, August 28 – First day of classes for the Fall 2014 semester

Post Office
The Campus Post Office will be open for the distribution of mailbox 
keys and package pick-up on Saturday, August 23, from 10 a.m. to 
1 p.m. We will also be open extra hours on Wednesday, August 27, 
from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Always use your box number along with the correct address  
on the mailing of anything, or it will slow the process of receiving  
it. Improper addressing may result in your mail being returned  
to sender. Always include your box number on subscriptions  
to magazines, papers, etc. 

Questions? Contact Lori Hughes at hughesl@juniata.edu  
or 814-641-3370. Office hours during the semester are  
10 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday. The post office  
is closed on federal and Juniata holidays.

Office of Academic Support
It may be summer, but we have been working apace since the end 
of the spring semester.

We were blessed with a lovely graduation day on May 17 and the 
ceremony was outside—yeah!—even though it had threatened 
to rain. The weather was even kind of cool-ish. I saw a friend go in 
with a blanket to wrap around her legs. But it was perfect for sitting 
under the sun and clouds and celebrating. A great occasion, for sure.

We turned right on our heels and made ready for summer 
orientation to welcome a BIG class of new students—one of the 
biggest in recent history. On June 13-14, 15-16, 20-21, and 22-23, 
we met, advised, and pre-registered almost 400 new students. A 
herculean task. June orientations are a group hug if ever there was 
one, so we are grateful beyond words for all those who helped make 

it run like clockwork: the Dean of Students Office and its staff, the 
Registrar and all her staff, Facilities services, Sodexo, Conferences 
and Events, all our friends who help us with technology, the 
Print Shop, fifty-six different academic advisors, and ten student 
orientation leaders (SOLs). I want to give a particular shout out to 
the SOLs; the new-student evaluations of orientation were almost 
universally positive, and the SOLs are critical to the orientation 
experience. The student orientation leaders serve in an important 
role to make the transition to Juniata a smooth one and a fun 
one, which is no small trick, but they performed well. They are 
(in alphabetical order): Amy Ankney, Alexandra Bernosky, Matt 
Guetzlaff, Amelia Kepler, Lauren Lesser, Eli Murphy, Katrina Rankine, 
Thomas Tuyen, Thida Win, Liz Wortman; and they were trained and 
supervised by 2014 graduate Amanda Waller and our academic 
counselor Steve Ankney. Kudos to everyone.

As we always do, Academic Support participated in the application 
and interview process for positions ranging from the new director 
of Health & Wellness (we are glad to welcome Alex McConnell), 
to resident directors of various kinds, and candidates for other 
positions across campus. Just about all the newbies are now in 
place, including our new provost, Lauren Bowen, and Brett Basom, 
new assistant registrar, who are both with us in Founders. We are 
glad to have them on board.

We have now focused our sights on the August orientation and 
the start of school; preparations are under way (another herculean 
task). We were short-staffed this summer with the departure of 
Bethany Sheffield to the president’s office. In making ready for the 
June orientations without Bethany I said it was like planning for a 
wedding without a wedding planner! She was a great help to us, 
even though she was working a new job, and we pulled it off. So I 
want to give a very special thanks to the staff of Academic Support 
for doing yeoman duty this summer; everyone chipped in, learned 
and went outside their comfort zones, and got things done. It was 
hard, but it was good. Our student assistant this summer—Maris 
Wilson—is so sharp and professional that we want to prevent her 
from returning to the classroom in August. Don’t put it past us. 
And young Steve Ankney was really stellar—working carefully and 
without complaint at tasks that he didn’t anticipate having in late 
April. Watch for more news about staffing in Academic Support in 
August. Now we are three.

Peace, 
Sarah & Beth & Steve

The Office of Academic Support coordinates and/or can provide:
• Academic advising
• Peer content tutoring in any subject offered
• General academic and study-skills counseling
• The Supported Admit program for select first-year students
• Assistance and advocacy for students with learning challenges

In addition, Academic Support works in collaboration with the 
persons or offices below to help students along the way: 
• Dean of Students Office
• Academic Advisors
• Registrar’s Office
• Residential Life staff
• Counseling Center and Health & Wellness staff
• Career Services
• Coaches and Athletic Department
• Center for International Education
• Intensive English Program
• Enrollment Office
• Writing Center
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Student Mailing Address Example:
Regular USPS, UPS, FEDEX and Other carriers:

Your Name
Juniata Box Number

Juniata College
1700 Moore Street

Huntingdon, PA 16652



Campus-wide reading for 2014
It’s Complicated: The Social Lives of Networked Teens 
By danah boyd 
We are pleased that our summer 
reading—It’s Complicated by 
danah boyd—selection will be 
complemented by the appearance 
of the author early in the fall 
semester. As part of the Juniata 
Presents artist series, author 
danah boyd (principal researcher 
at Microsoft, research assistant 
professor at New York University, 
and a fellow at Harvard’s Berkman 
Center), a native of Lancaster, Pennsylvania, will  
be coming to campus on Tuesday, September 9, as our  
Calvert N. Ellis Memorial Lecturer. 

Walter Isaacson, CEO of the Aspen Institute and author of Steve Jobs, 
describes boyd’s work thus: “In explaining the networked realm of 
teens, boyd has the insights of a sociologist, the eye of a reporter, and 
the savvy of a technologist. For parents puzzled about what their kids 
are doing online, this is an indispensable book.” 

It is a rare opportunity for the campus community to have the author 
of such an important and timely book come to campus, and there 
is much anticipation about her presentation on the evening of 
September 9. Families who live in easy driving distance are absolutely 
invited to attend.

As for boyd’s thesis, she hopes that readers will appreciate that the 
world we live in, and the world our students have come to age in, is 
dominated by an online media and online society that are evolving 
with lightning speed. But what about our teenagers? Has technology 
changed their learning and personal experiences, as many suspect?  
In her preface, boyd says her book is ” . . . my attempt to describe and 
explain the networked lives of teens to the people who worry about 
them—parents, teachers, policy makers, journalists, sometimes even 
other teens. It is the product of an eight-year effort to explore various 
aspects of teens’ engagement with social media and other networked 
technologies.” Between 2005 and 2012, Boyd traveled across the 
country, observing teens from a variety of socioeconomic and ethnic 
communities in eighteen different states, interviewing 166 of them. 
She combines her skills in communication, analysis, and creativity 
with a fearless advocacy for technology. The result is a work of  
non-fiction that speaks to any person with a stake in the success of 
young people.

You’ve Got Mail! 
Just a friendly reminder that we hope students will check their 
Juniata e-mail accounts over the summer. If there are any questions 
or quandaries about your schedule, your financial aid, your 
housing, or other matters, we are likely to try your Juniata e-mail 
account first. So check it early and often, and respond promptly if 
you have e-mail from any college office or personnel.

Sometimes students forget or misplace the username and/or 
passwords that were established earlier in the summer. Please let 
us know if so, and we’ll help you recover it/reset it. There is a lot of 
important information that will come to you ONLY by e-mail, so 
you’ll need access to it all summer long.

Please continue to be conscientious about checking your 
Juniata e-mail throughout the academic year and respond 
promptly to any e-mail from a College office. When such e-mail is 
ignored or left unanswered, a situation can become unnecessarily 
complicated (and stressful). So when you have e-mail, please 
respond to it in a timely manner.

Professionalism & Etiquette 
As you embark on your college career, we just want to remind new 
students (every student, actually) that we hope you will approach 
all academic relationships with the professionalism we know you 
want to project and the kind of etiquette that those relationships 
deserve. For example, please address your faculty as “Professor 
So-and-So” until or unless you are instructed to do otherwise. 
And please address e-mail to your faculty, your advisors, or staff 
members in any college office with a proper salutation (such as: 
Ms. Clarkson, Professor DeHaas, Registrar Frederick)—not “Hey,” or 
by diving right into the matter or responding to an e-mail without 
an opening. This is not Facebook and it’s not Twitter. OK? Now is 
the time to develop and polish the skills that will serve you well in 
college, in life, and in your career.

Advising + Advisee + Advisors = Advising Success 
Juniata has many things that are a source of pride. Our program of 
academic advising is one particular bright spot. Speak to high-
achieving students and recent grads with impressive credentials, 
and you will find hard work and strong advising relationships 
during their Juniata careers. Thus, two things:

1) We strongly encourage new students to invest in academic 
advising at Juniata, right from the start; spend the time, make the 
effort to know your advisors, and you will reap benefits you cannot 
even imagine.

2) Please be timely and responsive with your advisors; choose your 
own second/general advisor (the deadline for that is early in the 
spring 2015 semester, but you can certainly choose one sooner) 
and be sure you get the signatures and advisor approvals you 
need well before deadlines approach. That means paying attention 
to the academic calendar and getting things done within the 
reasonable timeframes set out for students.

By the end of your fourth semester, you should be able to identify 
at least two people who would write you sterling letters of 
recommendation; if an advisor isn’t one of those people, then  
you know you should be working harder on getting to know  
your advisor(s).

Many thanks.

Academic Support  •  Founders Hall  •  2nd Floor 
Steve Ankney  

Beth Bleil 
Sarah May Clarkson 

814-641-3160  •  www.juniata.edu/services/acadsupport/
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Center for International Education
Study Abroad 
Welcome! Study abroad and opportunities for intercultural learning 
are valuable components of a Juniata education. Almost all students 
at Juniata, regardless of POE, activities, and interests, can study 
abroad! We offer summer programs, semester, and year-long 
programs; opportunities to do internships; and research abroad. 
Credits taken abroad will transfer back and help you to complete 
your Juniata degree requirements. Please visit us in the Oller Center, 
2nd floor, and say hello to our new International Education Advisor/
Study Abroad, Carolyn Gibson. Carolyn is a Juniata alumna who 
studied abroad in The Gambia, West Africa, for a semester.

Please visit www.juniata.edu/departments/international/ea/index.
html to learn more and see our list of programs (click on the “study 
abroad programs” link). And please mark your calendar for The Study 
Abroad Fair on Wednesday, September 17 from 1 p.m. to 6 p.m. on 
the Quad. The annual Study Abroad Fair is a great opportunity to 
meet the study abroad staff, learn more about our programs, and 
speak with students and faculty who have studied abroad! Enjoy 
international food, music and presentations.

Please e-mail Carolyn at gibsonc@juniata.edu or call her at  
814-641-3182 if you have questions or would like to begin  
planning to GO ABROAD!

Bursar’s Office
Reminders from the Bursar’s Office staff:

• eBill notifications for the 2014 fall semester were sent to students 
and their authorized users the week of July 7, 2014.

• To avoid late fees, appropriate payment arrangements should be made no 
later than August 11, 2014.

• For billing questions, or to access your student account online, 
please visit our FAQ section at:  
www.juniata.edu/services/bursar/faqs.html

Direct loans are scheduled to be received in our office on Monday, 
September 8. The majority of funds are received electronically. If your 
funds are disbursed in the form of a check, you will be notified to 
come to the Bursar’s Desk in Ellis Hall and endorse it. It is imperative 
that you come in immediately to avoid late fees. We will begin 
processing eRefunds the week of September 15. 

Please note: Bursar’s Office services will now be offered in the lobby 
of Ellis Hall where the Information Desk was found. 

We look forward to serving you during the coming academic year. 
Please contact us to discuss any questions or concerns you may have 
about your student account.

Bursar’s Office  •  Ellis Hall 
814-641-3188  •  bursarsoffice@juniata.edu 

Monday – Friday, 10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

Campus Ministry
Church Search 
If you are looking to make a connection with a local place of  
worship, join Campus Ministry for Church Search to begin on  
Sunday, August 31. Watch for upcoming announcements  
with the schedule for Church Search locations and times.

Catholic Mass 
The first Roman Catholic Mass of the academic year will be on 
Sunday, August 31, at 6 p.m. in the Tussey-Terrace Lounge. 

Campus Ministry Welcome Picnic 
Campus Ministry will host a welcome picnic on Thursday, September 
4, at 6 p.m. on the Unity House lawn (rain location: Tussey-Terrace 
Lounge). The picnic is a great way to meet the Campus Ministry 
staff and other students who have an interest in Campus Ministry 
activities. There will be information and sign-up sheets for various 
Campus Ministry organizations and activities. When you get to 
campus in August, watch for an announcement about signing up  
to attend the picnic.

Campus Technology
Students will need to re-register their computers when returning  
to campus. When you arrive, plug in to the network, open your  
browser window, (Internet Explorer, Firefox, Safari, etc.) and follow  
the instructions. If your operating system and anti-virus package are 
up-to-date, the process should be fairly brief.

We recommend pre-scanning your computer a week before returning 
to campus by visiting: https://jccm2.juniata.edu/authentication/
remotescan.html. (You will still need to register once on campus.)

 To keep your computer up-to-date:

• PCs, search for ‘Windows Update’. 
• Macs, click on the Apple icon in the upper left and choose  
 “Software Update . . . “ 
• Within your anti-virus program, be sure to update virus definitions.

Juniata supports “business-class” versions of Microsoft Windows 8, 
Windows 7, and Vista operating systems as well as Mac OSX version 
10.7 or newer.  Bring all system CDs and resources that came with your 
computer in the event that you might need them to either supplement 
or restore system files.
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Meal Plans
• First-year students will be assigned Plan 1 for fall and may  

choose Plan 1 or 1A for spring.
• Returning students in residence halls will be assigned Plan  

1A, but may chose from Plans 1 – 3. 
• Students in campus-owned houses and apartments will be 

assigned plan 4, but may change to any plan or opt out of  
the meal plans. 

• Non-campus students, commuters, and students residing in 
College-owned houses may choose any plan or opt not to  
have a meal plan.

• All declining cash balances (DCBs) associated with meal plans  
that are not used by the end of the fall semester will rollover  
to the spring. DCB not used at the end of the spring semester  
will be forfeited.

• No meal plan changes will be permitted after the drop/ 
add period.

• Changes made to meal plans by June 25 will show the correct plan 
on student billing. Changes after this date will need adjustment 
noted with payment.

• Declining balances (DCBs) allow purchases at all Sodexo facilities 
including Eagles Landing, Jitters, Simply-To-Go (S-T-G), Brewed 
Awakenings, Baker Refectory, and Sodexo catering.

• Additional DCB dollars may be added to your account through 
your student account or at the Bursar’s Office at any time  
during the semester. These DCBs can be refunded or carried  
over each year.

• Check out our website for more information or to make changes 
online: www.juniata.edu/services/dining/mealplan/

Public Safety
Juniata’s Office of Public Safety provides the following information  
to help ensure your safety upon returning to campus.

JC Alerts: Students are encouraged to sign up for JC Alerts, Juniata’s 
rapid communication system regarding emergencies and campus 
closings. Register your phone number and e-mail address to receive 
text message and e-mail alerts. Register at the following address  
(also available through the Public Safety website): http://entry.
inspironlogistics.com/juniata/wens.cfm?ep_id=student

Vehicle Registration: All students with vehicles should register  
the vehicle with the Office of Public Safety, regardless of whether 
you’ll be living on or off campus. Unregistered vehicles in campus 
parking lots may be ticketed. More information about vehicle 
registration and parking on campus can be found here:  
www.juniata.edu/services/security/parking.html

Community Oriented Policing: The Department of Public 
Safety prides itself on being community oriented. Our officers are 
intentional in establishing relationships with the campus community 
and welcome each opportunity to build relationships. Public Safety 
provides a campus escort service, will jump start your car, help you 
retrieve your keys, and replace your identification card. It is through 
these common practices that we hope to get to know you better and 
help you feel safe and secure while on campus.  

Violence Free Zone and Sexual Misconduct: Public Safety proudly 
supports the Violence Free initiative. If you have witnessed or are 
the victim of an assault or misconduct please call the Public Safety 
Office at 814-641-3636. Victims or witnesses can receive support in 
confidence from the officers and staff regardless of intentions of filing 
a formal complaint. More information, support, and resources can be 
found on the Public Safety website and the information table outside 
the Public Safety Office in Ellis Hall.

Crosswalk Safety: Students are reminded to be careful while 
crossing streets within and around campus. Cross streets only 
at marked crosswalk areas, and never text message or read text 
messages while crossing.

There are myths and realities regarding crosswalk safety. 
Myth: Pedestrians always have the right of way. 
Reality: No, not always. Legally, pedestrians have the right of way 
within a crosswalk, but pedestrians are expected to exercise “due 
care” for their own safety, and are not permitted to suddenly obstruct 
the path of a moving vehicle that is close enough to be a hazard. 

Myth: You are safe in a crosswalk. 
Reality: Painted lines do not protect you from harm, even if you have 
the legal right of way. This is particularly important at crosswalks 
where there is no traffic signal or stop sign.

Myth: If you see the driver, the driver sees you. 
Reality: The driver may not see you in time to stop, particularly if 
you’re coming from the right and the driver is looking to the left for 
oncoming cars. To be safe, proceed only when the car has stopped.

Registrar’s Office
Welcome to Juniata! 
We are the Registrar’s Office located on the second floor of Founders. 
As you enter from the quad entrance, go all the way down the hall 
and make a left.

Always be on the lookout for our e-mails and letters in your mailboxes.

Our Staff 
Brett Basom—basomb 

Our NEW Assistant Registrar—all things related to the POE

Carrie Rhodes—rhodesc 
Scheduling Assistant—Registration Expert

Jodi Prough—proughj 
Academic Records Assistant—Transcripts, 
Verification, and Transfer Credit Specialist

Athena Frederick—fredera 
Registrar—Leader and Decision Maker

Please note that your Juniata e-mail address is where all OFFICIAL 
BUSINESS will be carried out and it is very important to keep it up-
to-date and respond accordingly. Delays could be costly!

Check Your Fall 2014 Class Schedule: 
Go to the ARCH (the link is on the bottom of the Juniata homepage), 
sign in to the STUDENTS tab, then STUDENT ACADEMIC PROFILE, 
then WEBADVISOR and LOOK at:  “My class schedule.” Check your 
schedule carefully. What you see is what we have in the system and 
you must follow it unless you want to make changes.

Plan1
all inclusive 

(19 meals per week)
$50 DCB

$2,505

Plan 1A 16 meals per week
$125 DCB $2,505

Plan 2
185 meals  

per semester
$200 DCB

$2,190

Plan 3
120 meals  

per semester
$300 DCB

$1,740

Plan 4
60 meals  

per semester
$100 DCB

$760

Plan 5
20 meals  

per semester
$100 DCB

$320

Plan FS Field Station only $1,890

Plan Number of Meals Price to Student



athlete needs to carry a minimum of 12 active credits to participate 
by NCAA regulations; the College and its office of student financial 
planning looks for students to make reasonable progress toward the 
degree by earning a minimum of 24 credits in a calendar year; and  
a student’s class standing depends on his or her earning 24 credits,  
at least, per year.

Bear in mind, though, that if a student only earns 24 credits a year 
for each enrolled year, that means he or she will be in college for five 
years total. Juniata requires 120 credits for graduation. So keep the 
number 24 in mind. It’s important. 

Bookstore
Save an average of 50 percent with Rent-A-Text 
The Juniata Bookstore knows that going to college  
costs more now than ever before and books are  
big-ticket items. To help ease the burden, we now  
offer you the ability to rent your textbooks. 

How does Rent-A-Text work? 
• It’s convenient: shop in-store and online.
• It’s flexible: pay with cash, credit, check, or your JC Gold card.  

You decide. 
• Unlike other rental programs, you can convert your textbook  

rental into a purchase at any time during the rental period.
• If you drop a class, you can return your book at the bookstore, 

during the return period, for a refund.
• You can highlight and write in the book. Normal wear and tear  

is accepted!

Get more information about Rent-A-Text. 
Stop by the bookstore or visit us at www.juniata.bkstr.com.
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Please note: We have had to do some rearranging and have 
endeavored to get people off waitlists. Consider the schedule you 
find on the Arch on August 27 as your fall schedule for the start of 
school. Between now and then, more changes may yet be made to 
your schedule, so check it once in a while and go with the one that 
appears the day before the semester starts.

Things to Remember
• The Drop/Add form is available online at:  

http://services.juniata.edu/registrar/forms
• Drop/Add ends September 5, 2014. A late fee of $50 may be 

applied for any additions or deletions after this date. You must see 
the Registrar for any problems or questions after September 5. 

• Register for no less than 12 credits and no more than 18 to avoid 
an over-credit charge.

• Completing only 12 credits a semester means 10 semesters total  
(5 years) to achieve the 120 credits to graduate. The average 
student carries a load of 15 credits.

• If you fall below 12 credits by withdrawing in a semester, you 
may be ineligible for some PHEAA grants for lack of progress. You 
MUST earn 24 new credits EACH year. Contact Financial Planning 
regarding any questions about financial aid.

• Corrections after Drop/Add could result in withdrawal fail (WF) if 
you are not registered for the right section or class.

Our office hours are Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.  
We are open during lunch.

We Handle
• Insurance forms
• Verifications to prove you are a student at Juniata
• Depository of official enrollment applications and transcripts
• Questions that you may not know whom to ask, we will point  

you to the right person/office

We wish you a purposeful and fulfilling semester! 

First Day of Classes 
We will follow the regular class schedule on the first day of 
classes. The only exception is all classes must finish by 3:30 p.m. 
due to the Opening Convocation beginning at 4 p.m. This is the 
same procedure we follow for classes in the spring on the day of 
the Spring Awards Convocation.

Class Schedule : Dropping, Adding
Just a reminder that the first seven class days is a period of drop/add 
for all students, and will run from Thursday, August 28, to end of-day 
Friday, September 5. Changes can be made to class schedules during 
this period without it being reflected on the final transcript.

Drop/add is a paper-and-pencil process, and students need the  
signature of their advisor(s) on the drop/add form. It is understandable 
and expected that some students will want, or need, to change their 
schedules, but we do hope that a thoughtful conversation with 
advisors will precede any decision to drop or add.

After September 5, a student can (usually) withdraw from a class, 
with instructor and advisor permissions, but it will be reflected on the 
final transcript as WP (withdrawn passing) or WF (withdrawn failing) 
and, of course, no credits will be earned.

AND PLEASE REMEMBER: Monday, September 1, Labor Day, is a full 
and regular class day . . . though it may be a holiday/day off elsewhere.

The Magic Number: 24 
We want to be sure that students and families know that when it 
comes to credits earned over an academic year, there is a magic 
number, and it’s 24. The College expects each of its students to  
show 24 new credits earned (different from credits attempted)  
over the course of a calendar year (August to August). A varsity 
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Residential Life
Move-In Days for 2014 
Students who are part of an approved group or organization will be 
granted permission to return early. The sponsor/advisor of the group 
and coaches of fall sports will work with the Office of Residential Life 
to establish approved return dates.

All other students should plan to return to campus on the designated 
return dates. Exceptions will only be granted for extreme situations. 

Start now to plan accordingly. If students show up unexpectedly 
and without permission, they will NOT be given keys early and will 
NOT be permitted in residence halls until approved times.

The following are NOT legitimate reasons to return early:  
“My roommate is already back.” 
“My parents cannot take off work.”  
“I want to return early to get moved in and settled.”

Plan ahead for Move-In Day. Residential Life staff will not issue 
room keys to returning students until Wednesday, August 27, after  
9 a.m. Meal plans/DCBs will start on the evening of Wednesday, 
August 27, for returning students.

Mark this down, keep this message, make plans now, and plan 
ahead for Move-In Day.

Just a reminder that ALL APPLIANCES MUST BE ENERGY 
STAR RATED. NON ENERGY STAR RATED APPLIANCES ARE 
NOT PERMITTED IN RESIDENCE HALLS. ENERGY STAR is a joint 
program of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the U.S. 
Department of Energy helping us all save money and protect the 
environment through energy-efficient products and practices. 
Americans, with the help of ENERGY STAR, saved enough energy  
in 2010 alone to avoid greenhouse gas emissions equivalent to  
those from 33 million cars—all while saving nearly $18 billion on 
their utility bills. At Juniata College, we are always looking for ways  
to decrease our carbon footprint, save money, and decrease our  
use of electricity.

CNS Advisory

Campus Cable Television & Service Upgrade to HD 
Juniata has entered into a new three year cable television contract 
with our long standing provider, Comcast. Our new agreement 
includes an upgrade to high-definition (HD) programming which 
will be delivered to our on campus academic and administrative 
buildings and residence halls: Pink, Mission, Nathan, Tussey, Terrace, 
Sunderland, Sherwood, Cloister, East, Lesher, and South. Older 
televisions will no longer work without additional hardware.  
For more information, read the CNS Advisory about the HD upgrade 
in the Announcements or follow this link for a fuller explanation  
and more information: www.juniata.edu/services/cts/.

If you have any questions regarding this advisory, please direct  
them to help@juniata.edu. 

Residential Life Office 
814-641-3323  •  ResidentialLife@juniata.edu

Website Reference
Looking for information or answers?  
Try these links first.

Academic calendar for 2014—2015: 
www.juniata.edu/services/registrar/calendars/
AcademicCalendar14-15.html

Academic Support: 
www.juniata.edu/services/acadsupport/

Accounting Services & Student Financial Planning FAQs: 
www.juniata.edu/billing/faq_billing.html

Campus Technology Services: 
www.juniata.edu/services/cts/

Center for International Education: 
www.juniata.edu/departments/international/index.html

Health & Wellness Center: 
www.juniata.edu/services/health/

Intensive English Program: 
www.juniata.edu/departments/international/iep/index.html

Juniata College Athletics: 
www.juniatasports.net/

Pathfinder (the student handbook): 
www.juniata.edu/services/dean/pathfinder.pdf

Residential Life Office: 
www.juniata.edu/services/reslife/

Student Clubs and Organizations: 
http://www.juniata.edu/life/clubs.html

Student Employment: 
www.juniata.edu/services/finance/payroll/student.html

Security Services (Security Procedures): 
www.juniata.edu/services/security/

Security Services (FAQs about WENS): 
http://www.juniata.edu/services/security/wens.html
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Dean of Students Office
Founders Hall
1700 Moore Street
Huntingdon, PA 16652

Phone: 814-641-3150
Fax: 814-641-5838

www.juniata.edu

Move-In Days

Saturday, August 23 – First Years and Transfers participating  
 in Inbound 
Tuesday, August 26 – First Years and Transfers not  
 participating in Inbound
Wednesday, August 27 – Returning students

Plan ahead for move-in days. Due to continuous work by 
facilities and residential life staff right up until the move-in 
days, students will not be permitted to move anything into 
rooms before their particular designated move-in day.

& Family Weekend
October 17–19, 2014

Save the Date!
Homecoming & Family Weekend 
We hope students and families will mark their calendars for 
Homecoming & Family Weekend, which will run Friday, October 17, 
to Sunday, October 19. There will be athletic events, a carnival on 
the quad, reunions of new and old alums, and other activities for 
students, families, and friends.

More information about the weekend can be found at: 
www.juniata.edu/alumni/events/homecoming/2014 . 
At this site is a link to online registration, which we would ask folks  
to do by September 26. We look forward to seeing you there.


